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2022   LODGE OFFICERS    2023 
 
President: Al Cook 
Junior Past President: Fred Green 
Vice President: Ron Novoa 
Treasurer: Sara Mendez 
Chaplain: Lori Andrewnovitz 
Administrator: Dennis London 
1-Year Trustee: Bonnie Lunde 
2-Year Trustee: Barbara Virkus 
3-Year Trustee: Bob Irving 
Inner Guard: Tom Mangan 
Sergeant at Arms: Jane Schmidt 
 LODGE MEETINGS: 1st & 3rd Saturday @ 11:00 
 LEGION MEETING: 1st Saturday @ 10:30 
 OFFICERS MEETINGS: 1st & 3rd Thursday @ 1:00 
 DISTRICT 24 MEETINGS: 1st Sunday @11:00 
    SQ & OFFICE PHONE # 775-727-6577   

THE LODGE OFFICERS MEETINGS ARE HELD ON THE 1 ST AND 
3RD THURSDAY OF EACH MONTH AT 1:00  

2022   CHAPTER OFFICERS    2023 
 

Senior Regent: Sharry Starbuck 
Junior Past Regent: Brigitte Dubin 
Treasurer: Maria Trzcinski 
Secretary: Mary Steerman 
Guide: Pat Robinson 
 CHAPTER MEETING: 1st Saturday @ 1:00 pm 
             COMMITTEE MEETINGS: follow regular Chapter meetings 
 WOTM OFFICERS MEETING: 2nd Thursday @ 11 am 

DEADLINE for all articles to be included in the Bul letin 
is DEC 5TH at 11:59 pm …. unless previous 
arrangements are made.  
DEADLINE FOR CALENDAR INFO IS DEC 5 TH. 

Tuesday Morning Cleaning Crew...These members could 
really use some help on Tuesday Mornings.  If you c an 
spare an hour and are an early riser, join the crew  at 7:00 
AM. Cleaning Crew: there are only three left - Brad Letham, 
Ron Novoa, and Sara Mendez.  You do a great job! 
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FROM THE PILGRIM 
 

Happy Fall.  So great to be able to open our doors and 
windows to get some fresh air.  Lori and I would like to thank 
our Moose family for all the good thoughts, prayers and 
help as we navigate through our latest medical trials.   
Our wish for you is a Thanksgiving filled with blessings and a 
Christmas filled with family, love and joy and a New Year filled 
with good health, friendship and all that is wonderful. 
 

Fraternally, 
Brother Tim Andrewnovitz 

Sickness and Distress 
 

Sickness:  Lori and Tim Andrewnovitz, Edna Bonner, KC Carder, Al and 
Clara Cook, Chris Cornell, Presli Gester, Carol Hansen, Larry Kelso, Pam 
Ranieri, Leta Remboldt, Sharon Runyon, Pat Sievers, Linda Livingston, 
Sandy Lanz, Randy Gulley 
 
Distress:    Bonnie Lunde (sister), Ruth McDowell (sister), Carla Pfeifer 
(son-in-law), Mike Ziegler (sister)  
 

FROM OUR PRESIDENT 
 

At the C/N Convention in Sparks, NV, membership retention was the 
main talk. C/N had a plus 5000 members. Unfortunately, we are 
minus 23 for the year. 
 
It would be nice to see some men at the General Meetings. With this 
Calendar, we have Holidays. Please check your Bulletin for special 
functions. 
 
Lori A-Z has a brace on her leg and can’t drive for six weeks. With 
Tim A-Z in and out of the hospital, Bonnie L is working overtime as 
the driver. She needs some help. 
 
I wish you happy Thanksgiving, merry Christmas, and a happy New 
Year. 
  
Fraternally, Al Cook 
President  
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Ron Novoa has taken over our recycling programs.  Cans can still be left 
outside in the bin by the parking lot.  If you can crush them - great, otherwise 
Ron will take care of that.  Ron will take the recyclables on a weekly basis. 
It would be very helpful if you could remove the pull tabs and give them to 
the bartender on duty.  The pull tabs benefit the Ronald McDonald House 
and they are credited to our Heart of the Community Service projects.  The 
cans must be separate from water bottles and the wa ter bottles  MUST 
BE CRUSHED BEFORE YOU BAG THEM AND PUT THEM IN THE 
BIN.  If they are not crushed, they will be thrown in the trash and they will 
fill up our dumpster. 
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FROM THE OFFICE OF THE ADMINISTRATOR 
 

Membership Report as of 10/5/22 
 

Active Members:    764 
Active on 4/30/22:  791 

 
Difference Since 4/30/22:  -27 

+1 Year-over-Year Required to be Eligible for a Premier Lodge Award 
Decrease Since 9/30/22:  4 

Expired on 9/30/22: 14       Expiring on 10/31/22:  34 
Expired Total:  203 

Dropped on 9/30/22: 18       Dropping on 10/31/22:  23 
Dropped Total:  144 

Terminated on 9/30/22: 20      Terminating on 10/31/22:  6 
20.99% of Membership is in Arrears 

 

     New membership application activity in our lodge has decreased somewhat the 
last two months.  Apparently, our lodge is not the only one within California and 
Nevada,  as the Cal-Nev Moose Association membership committee has launched 
a membership incentive program Association-wide, in effect now through the end 
of the fraternal year, 4/30/23.  Flyers detailing the program are posted on the rack 
next to the Center St. entry/exit door and in both restrooms.  Please invite your 
family members, friends, and associates to join the greatest fraternity on earth. 
     I am often asked what the differences are between active members, expired 
members, dropped members, and terminated members. 
     An active member is one whose annual lodge membership dues of $55 are paid.  
Dues expire on the last day of the month in which the member first joined and was 
enrolled into the fraternity.  For example, if the member was enrolled on 9/2/17, his 
or her dues expire on September 30 each year. 
     An expired member is one who let his or her dues go unpaid by the dues 
expiration date.  At that time, his or her membership is transitioned to expired status.  
The member then has up to one year to renew dues of $55, at which time his or her 
membership will be transitioned back to active status. 
     After one year of being in expired status, the member is transitioned from expired 
status to dropped status.  The member then has up to one year to either re-instate 
or re-enroll.  To re-instate or re-enroll, the member must complete a new application 
for membership.  To re-instate, the member must pay the $20 application fee plus 
both the past year’s dues and the current year’s dues, a total of $130.  The member 
will then receive credit for the past year of service to the fraternity.  To re-enroll, the 
member must pay the $20 application fee plus the current year’s dues of $55, a total 
of $75. The member will not receive credit for the past years of service to the 
fraternity.  In either case, the member’s new application for membership must be 
approved by lodge members during a general membership meeting. 
     After one year of being in dropped status, the member is transitioned to 
terminated status.  Thereafter, the only way the member can re-join the fraternity is 
to complete a new application for membership and check mark the “New” box on 
the application, as if the member had never been a member of the fraternity.  In 
other words, start all over.  Pay the application fee of $20 plus the first year’s dues 
of $55, a total of $75.  The new application for membership must be approved by 
lodge members during a general membership meeting. 
     An inactive member (expired, dropped, or terminated) is not permitted into the 
lodge – even if the inactive member is the spouse of an active member. 
 

Fraternally and Moose Proud, 
Dennis London 



6 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT WINGS 
Don’t forget our delicious wings, chicken fingers, shrimp, fries, onion 
rings, breaded mushrooms, chicken livers, and cheese curds. We 
serve 4:30 to 6:30. Call ahead and we can have them ready for you. 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

 The 2nd Thursday of every month from 4:00 to 7:00 we 
 celebrate. If it is your Birthday month, you get one free drink.  
 Birthday cake is provided. (Cake is cut at 6:00pm.)  Join us for 
cake and karaoke. Come on down and have some fun...even if it is 
not your birthday. 

SOCIAL QUARTERS HOURS 
Mon—Wed, Sat 10-7 
Thur—Fri 11-7 
Sunday--8:30-5  
 
ALL LODGE HOURS are subject to the discretion of th e 
bartender on duty and based on functions that may o r may not 
be taking place as well as any governmental regulat ions that are 
in place at any specific time.  

If you are frequently in the Lodge, you can arrange to pick up 
your newsletter in the Social Quarters or you can receive it 
online. Do you receive multiple newsletters at your 
residence?  If yes to any of these 3 scenarios, Please let the 
Administrator at lodge808@mooseunits.org  or the Treasurer 
at chapter1141@mooseunits.org know how you would like to 
receive your newsletter in the future and this will help to cut the 
bi-monthly printing and mailing costs.  

CURRENT LUNCH HOURS:  M-F 11:30-1:30, Sat 12:00-
1:30    When the kitchen is not open, please check with the bartender 
on duty and check out the new bar food that is available. 
 

Kitchen orders will be accepted up to 15 minutes pr ior to the 
regularly scheduled closing time.  Exceptions may b e made at the 
discretion of the kitchen crew.  When the Kitchen i s closed Bar Food 
can be purchased from the bartender on duty.  
 



7 
 

 LODGE PAST GOVERNORS/PRESIDENTS 
GENE MILLER 80-81 
RAYMOND WISNIEWSKI 81-83 
TEX HAWLEY 83-84 
CAL GREENLEAF 85-87 
ANDY PURCELL 87-88 
PAUL STUART 88-89 
AL COOK 89-90 
FRANK WOODWORTH 90-91 
LYMAN STEVENS 91-92 
DAVID BESTA 92-93 
JIM CORNELL 93-94 
WES PULKOVNIK 94-95 
JACK CONNERS 95-96 
JIM CORNELL 96-99 
BOB BARQUIST 99-00 
DON DOAN 00-01 
WALTER GODFREY 01-02 

JIM CORNELL 02-03 
AL COOK 03-04 
AL WITTIG 04-05 
AL COOK 05-06 
LARRY MARSHALL 06-07 
C. H. SHORTY STANCELL 06-09 
LARRY MARSHALL 09-10 
AL WITTIG 10-11 
JIM CORNELL 11-12 
LARRY MARSHALL 12-13 
C. H. SHORTY STANCELL 13-14 
BILL HANSETT 14-15 
TIM  ANDREWNOVITZ 15-16 
BARRY RESH 16-17 
FRED GREEN 17-18 
TOM TRZCINSKI 18-19 
AL COOK 19-21 
 

 
WOTM PAST SENIOR REGENTS 

RITA ANN SCHUTZ 81-82 
IRENE MILLER 82-83 
MARY PETERSON 83-84 
HELEN DILAURO 84-85 
JANET PICKERING 85-86 
MARGUERITE BLOCKBURGER  86-87 
HELEN GREENLEAF 89-88 
HELENE BRANIGAN 88-89 
EVELYN TOOLEY 89-90 
MARY CAHA 90-91 
JUANITA DIETRICH 91-92 
EMMA VEVERS 92-93 
BARBARA CORNELL 93-94 
MARILYN MCMURTRY 94-95 
DOROTHY HANSEN 95-96 
SHIRLEY CLEVELAND 96-97 
SHERYL HANON 97-98 
JEAN SULLIVAN 98-99 
BONNIE ERICKSON 99-00 
BEVERLY HALL 00-01 

PEGGY J. GIRARDO 01-02 
FRAN RUSSELL 02-03 
CLARA COOK 03-04 
LINDA SMITH 04-05 
MARLENE GODFREY 05-06 
ELAINE WILSON 06-07 
DONNA MIKEL 07-08 
MARCELLA SHANK 08-09 
JENNIFER STAUFFER 09-10 
PANDORA GEORGE 10-11 
KAREN LETOURNEAU 11-12 
KATHLEEN BUTKOVICH 12-13 
PATRICIA CAMERON 13-14 
BONNIE LUNDE 14-15 
TRACEY MOZA 15-16 
PAMELA RANERI 16-17 
CHANDA WIELAND 17-18 
MARIA TRZCINSKI 18-19 
BRIGITTE DUBIN 19-20 
ELLEN ROESCH 20-21 

 
 
 
 
 

VOLUNTEERS: Volunteers needed for our breakfast, lunch and 
Dinner functions.  Even if you don't consider yourself a gourmet 
chef, we need lots of help with prepping, set up, serving and clean 
up.  See one of our kitchen workers if you would like to  help.  
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To become a Bulletin Sponsor for the 2022-2023 year, donate $5 to 
become a Bronze Sponsor, $10 to become a Silver Sponsor, or $20 to 
become a Gold Sponsor. Your donations are used to offset the cost of 
creating, printing and mailing our bi-monthly Bulletin. Give your donation 
to Dennis or leave it in an envelope, stating its purpose, in the Lodge office. 
 
And thank you to the crew that processes the mailing of these bulletins 
every month:  Pam and Phil Raneri, Laurie Knight, Lori Andrewnovitz, Fred 
Green, Maria Trczinski, Georgia Smith, Mary Steerman, and Sharon 
Runyon when she is in the area. Anyone who would like to help please 
contact Lori Andrewnovitz. 
 

BULLETIN SPONSORS FOR 2022-2023 
 THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT 

 
GOLD:  Bill Dolan, Arlene Hansett, Vern & Vi Jewett, Maria Trzcinski, 
David Rainey, Tina Rainey, Claire Rainey, Penny Eignor, Gerry Hanon, 
Pat Stalker, Inge Lindsey, Bob & Karen Rogers, Chic Caha, Sandra 
Jones, Dennis London, Tim & Lori Andrewnovitz, Brad Letham, Linda 
Smith, Georgia Smith, Fred Green, Jane Schmidt, Gary & Lela Davis, 
Elaine Wilson, Barb Cornell, Chuck & Linda Kaucky, Monte & Bonnie 
Lunde, Rita Dawkins, John Johnson, Helene Campton, John & Charley 
Socey, Larry & Daisy Kelso, Pat Robinson 
 
SILVER:  Hilda Hansen, Trudy Kevoian, Laurie Knight, Pam Petersen, 
Harold Himle, June Deschesne, Fawn Putzig, Chloe Grudem 
 
BRONZE:  Joyce Weimann 
 

MOOSE IDENTIFICATION CARDS are to be shown for all 
FUNCTIONS except those open to the public. 
MOOSE IDENTIFICATION CARDS are to be shown for all purchases 
of food & drinks. 

      Do you shop AMAZON? Are you aware       
                                         that if you go to smile.amazon.com,  
     when you shop, you can choose 
Mooseheart Child City & School or Moosehaven to receive a portion of 
each purchase? Thanks to us, for the first quarter of 2022, Mooseheart 
has received $2,976.34 from Amazon Smile, for a total of $33,290.23. 
Congratulations and keep up the good work! 
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FOOD, FUN AND GAMES AT THE LODGE 
 
 Monday:  Lunch 11:30 to1:30 
       Moose Charities Bingo 1:00 to 3:30 
      Bowling  6:00 
 Tuesday:   Lunch 11:30 to 1:30 
      Cleaning Crew Volunteers Appreciated: 7:00 am 
      Slot tournament 12:00 to 2:00    
                  3rd Tues Bunco 11:00 to 2:00 
      Line Dance lessons 3-4:30 
      Member appreciation night 4:00 to 6:00 
      Pool League 7:00  
 Wednesday:   Lunch 11:30 to 1:30 
      Hand & Foot 11:00 to ? 
      Mexican Train 11:00 to ? 
      Wings 4:30 to 6:30 
      Cribbage 5:00 
      Karaoke 6:00 to ? 
 Thursday:    Lunch 11:30 to1:30 

     Queen of Hearts Special 4:30 to 6:30 
      Queen of Hearts Drawing 7:00 
      2nd Thurs: Happy Birthday Party 4:00 to 7:00 
      Karaoke 6:00 to ? 
 Friday:  Lunch 11:30 to1:30 
      Dinner 4:30 to 6:30 
      Karaoke 6:00 to ? 
 Saturday:  Lunch 12:00 to1:30 
           9-Ball Turkey Shoot 1:00 
 Sunday:  Breakfast 9:00 to 11:00 
      Pool League 1:00 
       

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

BANK ON OUR KIDS ENDOWMENT FUND 
Thank you to everyone who is participating in the Bank On Our 
Kids Project to raise funds for our children at Mooseheart. 
Keep up the good work. Our children at Mooseheart appreciate 
it. 
Remember to pick up your banks. You can get them back from 
the Bartender any time. Make sure your name is on your bank. 
We want to thank all Lodge members for the great success of 
the Bank On Our Kids Endowment Fund Project. Your 
generosity has touched our hearts. Remember, you receive a 
coupon for $3.00 of a meal when you turn in your full bank. 
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 
NEW MEMBER 

 
Edna Bonner 
Carmen E. Landin-Taylor (Transfer-in) 
John Taylor 
Tony Keister 
Robert Barbier 
Ronald T. Butcher 
Jimmie P. Reed (Re-enroll) 
Dan Gaines 
Cy Elliser 
Isidro Martinez 
Laraine Babbit (Re-enroll) 
Ronald W Becker 
Gerry Hart 
Maizie Hart 

 SPONSOR  
 

Frank Grissom 
Mint Canyon, CA #2173 
Dennis London 
Claire Rainey 
Don Nicholas 
Dennis London 
Al Wittig 
Mike Bennett 
Michele Clement 
Rich Monje 
Dennis London 
Brigitte Dubin 
Diane Thompson (Bullhead, AZ 

Diane Thompson Lodge1860) 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PAYING YOUR DUES VIA INTERNET 

You can sign up for Auto Pay at Moose International or pay just 
one year, two years, etc. Log on to www.mooseintl.org . Click at 
the top where it says PAY DUES. Enter your Moose ID number 
from your Moose card. Select the number of years you wish to 
renew for. Press Continue . Complete Credit Card Billing 
Information. Press Continue . Press Print Screen  for your receipt. 
Keep your receipt until you receive your new card. 

Besides Weekly Pick-a Card, Queen of Hearts, and NASCAR Races you 
also have a chance for $5.00 to win a $100.00 Smith's Card and we also 
have a $1.00 board to win a free year’s dues. See the Bartenders to get 
in on these drawings. 
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For those of you with your minds in the GUTTER 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WINNER’S CORNER 
 

August 50/50 Opportunity Tree: Chic Caha. 
September 50/50 Opportunity Tree: Eric Johnson 

 

Hi friends!  Bowling has been in full swing since September 
12, and everyone is having fun pitching balls in the bowling 
alley!  We have 10 full teams this year!  Let the good times 
roll! 
 
The League of Horns is a non-sanctioned 9-pin-no-tap 
League.  This means that if you throw your first ball and 
knock down 9 out of 10 pins, it counts as a strike.  Leave 
more than 1 standing?  Just knock the rest down on your 
second ball to get a spare!  What could be more fun? 
 
So, there are 10 full teams, as I have mentioned, but we 
are always looking for subs.  If you think you would like to 
give us a try or maybe just come cheer for your friends, 
come on down and check it out.  We are at the Pahrump 
Nugget Bowling Center Monday nights and we start the 
entertainment at 6:00 pm.  
  
Due to a scheduling conflict, the League of Horns will not 
be bowling on December 19, and we had voted as a group 
to be off on December 26, so this moves our position round 
for the first half to January 2nd.  This also elongates our 
season by one week.  The Nugget had already scheduled 
an event in the bowling alley for December 19. Thank you 
for understanding. 
 
Forever keeping my mind in the gutter, 
Jen S. 
Secretary, League of Horns 
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Dates to Remember 
 

Jan   1st:  New Year’s Day 
Jan 16th:  Martin Luther King, Jr Day 
Feb   4th:  Karen Rogers’ 80 th Birthday Party 
Feb 14th:  Valentine’s Day 
Feb 20th:  Presidents’ Day 
Feb 22nd: Ash Wednesday 

8/9/22 – 10/10/22 
 

During this bimonthly newsletter reporting period, we collected 
a total of $2,004.73 for our charitable giving. 
 

Of this total, $478.59 came from Bank on Our Kids, $183.14 
came from 9 o’clock ceremonies, and $1,343 came from 
bingo. 
 

At the CNMA annual convention in Sparks, our lodge donated 
a case of Tommy Moose dolls and two $50 Visa gift cards at 
the Heart of the Community desk. During the March of 
Checks, Lodge President Al Cook presented a $100 check for 
incoming CNMA President Joe Henderson’s special project at 
the time, which was the repair and replacement of motorized 
tricycles at Moosehaven. The goal for that project was met 
during the convention, so President Henderson announced 
his new special project – purchase of a hybrid car for driver 
education at Mooseheart, for which our lodge and our Moose 
Riders activity group donated $100 each. Our Lodge and our 
Moose Riders activity group received certificates of 
appreciation for their donations of $500 and $100, 
respectively, for the Childhood Autism Program. Our lodge 
ranked eighth in giving to the CAP in the entire Association. 
 

God bless Mooseheart, Moosehaven, Heart of the 
Community, and YOU who make it happen! 

 

Fraternally, 
Dennis London 

Moose Charities Chairman 
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